
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REGULAR MEETING  

OF THE  

BURBANK CITY COUNCIL  

September 25, 2024 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

 

 

The meeting of September 25, 2024 was called to order by Mayor Dan M. Foy at 7:30 PM in the 
Council Chambers at 6530 West 79th Street Burbank, Il.  
 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

 

 

PLEDGE OF 

ALLEGIANCE 

A roll call by Clerk Gilgenberg indicated the following members present: Ald. Barb Gagle, , Ald. 
Sheri Gustafson, Ald. Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, Ald. Mitchell Piznarski, Ald. Thomas 
Phillips, Mayor Dan Foy, and Clerk Gilgenberg.  Also in attendance:  City Attorney Mike Cainkar. 
Absent: Ald. Robert Contreras. 
 
Mayor Foy asked all to rise for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

 

 

JOURNAL 

 

 

 

 

CURRENT 

BILLS 

 

 

 

ADMINIS- 

TRATION 

REPORT 

 

               CLERK’S  

 REPORT 

 

TREASURER’S 

REPORT 

 

ORDINANCES / 

PETITIONS / 

RESOLUTIONS 

 

 

 

 

            COMMITTEE 

               REPORTS 

 

 

POLICE DEPT.  

REPORT 

 

 

FIRE DEPT. 

REPORT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mayor Foy asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the September 11, 2024 meeting. The 
motion was made by Ald. Pacella and seconded by Ald. Haerr with unanimous approval by voice 
vote and so declared by the Chair. 
 
 
Mayor Foy then asked for a motion to approve the current list of bills.  The motion was made by 
Ald. Haerr and seconded by Ald. Gustafson.  A roll call indicated 6 Ayes and 0 Nays.  Voting Aye: 
Ald. Barb Gagle, Ald. Sheri Gustafson, Ald. Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, Ald. Mitchell 
Piznarski, and Ald. Thomas Phillips 
 
Mayor Foy informed the Police and Fire Departments that Stickney Public Health has offered free 
Flu shots to all first responders.  
Mayor Foy updated City Council and the audience that I-Dot will be updating the electric and 
crosswalks on 79th Street as part of the resurfacing project. Completion should take up to 1 year. 
 
No report filed for the meeting 
 
 
No report filed for the meeting 
 
 
Ald. Piznarski made a motion seconded by Ald. Haerr to have the City Attorney prepare an 
ordinance for Dept. of Zoning, Planning and Development petition #24-08-1, Dawn Warunek. 
6947 West 84th Street, Burbank. IL 60459. The petitioner is requesting a variation to install a 6’ 
privacy fence on front yard side setback. Approved by Zoning. A roll call indicated 6 Ayes and 0 
Nays.  Voting Aye:  Ald. Barb Gagle, Ald. Sheri Gustafson, Ald. Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, 
Ald. Mitchell Piznarski, and Ald. Thomas Phillips. Motion passed 
 
No reports filed for the meeting 
 
 
 
No report filed for the meeting 
 
 
 
Chief Kreil informed City Council and the audience that the Fire Department hosted all the 
Emergency Physicians from Christ Hospital today to demonstrate auto extrication techniques. 
Mayor Foy praised Chief Kreil for the partnership with Christ 
Hospital.                                                                                                                                
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Building Commissioner Joe Hession informed City Council there have been 55 contractors licenses 
as well as 143 building permits issued in the last month.                                       
 
 
Director Burris informed City Council that the flashing lights have been installed on the stop signs 
at 78th & Austin in an effort to control some of the traffic problems in that area. They will continue 
to monitor that area. 
 
City Engineer Tim Geary updated City Council on the progress of the paving and street light 
projects. The Burbank Street Project and lights should be completed by early October. 
Engineer Geary added Burbank just received a CDBG Street Grant for $150,000.00 for street 
paving. 
 
 
No old business was brought before City Council 
 
 
Ald. Haerr made a motion seconded by Ald. Gustafson to approve the Highway Authority 
Agreement between Zaineb Zakir Group, 5049 W 79th Street, Burbank, IL. 60459 & the City of 
Burbank, Illinois “Highway Authority”.  A roll call indicated 6 Ayes and 0 Nays.  Voting Aye:  
Ald. Barb Gagle, Ald. Sheri Gustafson, Ald. Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, Ald. Mitchell 
Piznarski, and Ald. Thomas Phillips. Motion passed 
 
Ald. Haerr made a motion seconded by Ald. Gagle to approve the Collective Bargaining 
Agreement between the City of Burbank and the Metropolitan Alliance of Police, Burbank Police 
Civilian Chapter #435. Agreement is effective Upon ratification through December 31, 2027. 
A roll call indicated 6 Ayes and 0 Nays.  Voting Aye:  Ald. Barb Gagle, Ald. Sheri Gustafson, Ald. 
Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, Ald. Mitchell Piznarski, and Ald. Thomas Phillips. Motion passed 
 
Ald. Gagle made a motion seconded by Ald. Pacella to approve the Appointment of Lt. Anthony 
Pesha to Battalion Chief for the Burbank Fire Department. Candidate will be sworn in by Fire and 
Police Commissioner Chris Wiest. A roll call indicated 6 Ayes and 0 Nays.  Voting Aye:  Ald. 
Barb Gagle, Ald. Sheri Gustafson, Ald. Claude Haerr, Ald. John Pacella, Ald. Mitchell Piznarski, 
and Ald. Thomas Phillips. Motion passed 
 
 
Anthony Dudek of 8626 Menard requesting a stop sign be installed at 86th & Menard. Mayor Foy 
asked Chief Garcia to look into the traffic problems in the area as well as evaluate the need for an 
additional stop sign. 
 
Mayor Foy asked that any Reavis High School students needing their government class forms 
signed could do so at the adjournment of the 
meeting.                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 
There being no further business, the Chair asked for a motion to adjourn.  The motion was made by 
Alderwoman Gustafson and seconded by Alderman Pacella with unanimous approval and so 
declared by the Chair.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM. 
 
 
_______________________                                                    ______________________ 
David E Gilgenberg II, Clerk                                                    APPROVED                                                                         

  
  

 


